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24 February 2021 
Dear Y4 Parents 
 
We are now in a position to inform you of arrangements for your child returning to school on Monday 8th 
March. As it was in Autumn term, Children’s start and end time of the day will be staggered to avoid 
large numbers of people on the school site at any one time.  Please note this will differ per year group. 
 
The details for Year 4 will be:- 
 
Start of the school day:  8.40 am 
End of the school day:  3.10 pm 
Drop off and collection point: Year 4 Classroom Door (staff will be on the playground to direct 

you) 
 
Lunch 
Children will remain in their bubbles at lunchtime. The school kitchen will be fully reopened so children 
will be able to have either school dinners or own packed lunches – school dinners can be paid for on 
Simspay. If you need registration details for Simspay, please contact the school office.  If you are eligible 
for income based free school meals, these will be provided as usual. Please ensure your child has a 
water bottle in school.  
 
Uniform/PE Kit 
Children will be expected to return to school in school uniform except on their class PE days, when they 
can attend school in their tracksuits.  
Year 3 PE days remain as follows:  
 

Year 4 Tuesday and Thursday 

 
Reading Books and Homework 
Reading books will once again be changed on a Friday. This allows them to be left out of circulation for a 
week. Information regarding your child’s homework days will follow from your class teacher, however 
these will remain the same as in Autumn term.  
 
General 
Where possible can we ask that only one parent per child collects and drops off and that you leave the 
site promptly once doing so. As adults, please social distance and as parents please reinforce the 
handwashing guidelines that have been produced by the Government. We have really missed the 
children and families who make up our Spring Vale community. As a school, we have once again been 
overwhelmed with your support and we look forward to welcoming the children back on Monday 8th 
March. 
 
If you have any further queries or concerns, particularly involving siblings starting at different times, 
please do not hesitate to contact the school on springvaleprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk or 
01902 556589. 
  Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 
 
Mr C Blunt     Miss K Manning 

                   Headteacher             Deputy Headteacher 
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